
February 4, 2021 

Honorable Janet Nguyen 
Assembly Member 
CA 72nd District 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Assembly Member Nguyen, 

The Orange County Sanitation District (OC San, Sanitation District) would like to congratulate 
you on being elected to serve as the Assembly Member for the 72nd Assembly District. As a 
previous member of the Orange County Board of Supervisors and California State Senator, it 
is reassuring to know that you will continue to be a local leader serving Orange County at the 
statewide level.   

As you are aware, OC San is a public agency that provides wastewater collection, treatment, 
and recycling for approximately 2.6 million people in central and northwest Orange County. 
The Sanitation District is a special district that is governed by a 25-member Board of 
Directors comprised of 20 cities, four special districts, and one representative from the 
Orange County Board of Supervisors. The Sanitation District has two operating facilities that 
treats and recycles wastewater from residential, commercial and industrial sources producing 
energy, clean water and soil amendments for agricultural use. 

OC San has several ongoing projects that have proven to be a tremendous benefit to the 
community. As we go into the new legislative session, we will be reaching out to your office to 
provide briefings on OC San upcoming projects and priorities, which will allow Orange County 
to maintain its position as a leader in the water and wastewater industry. We also hope to 
provide you and your staff with a virtual tour of our facility so that you can see firsthand the 
updated service our staff is able to provide to the residents of Orange County. 

Congratulations again on your election to the Assembly, and we look forward to working with 
you on strengthening Orange County and its infrastructure. Additionally, please do not 
hesitate to reach out to us if there is anything that we can do to help advance your priorities 
in office that will help benefit our mutual constituents. 

Sincerely, 

David John Shawver 
Board Chairman 



February 4, 2021 

Honorable Dave Min 
Senator 
CA 37th Senate District 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Senator Min, 

The Orange County Sanitation District (OC San, Sanitation District) would like to congratulate you 
on being elected to serve as Senator for the 37th Senate District. We are assured to know that you 
will be a local leader serving Orange County at the statewide level.   

As you are aware, OC San is a public agency that provides wastewater collection, treatment, 
and recycling for approximately 2.6 million people in central and northwest Orange County. 
The Sanitation District is a special district that is governed by a 25-member Board of 
Directors comprised of 20 cities, four special districts, and one representative from the 
Orange County Board of Supervisors. The Sanitation District has two operating facilities that 
treats and recycles wastewater from residential, commercial and industrial sources producing 
energy, clean water and soil amendments for agricultural use. 

OC San has several ongoing projects that have proven to be a tremendous benefit to the 
community. As we go into the new legislative session, we will be reaching out to your office to 
provide briefings on OC San upcoming projects and priorities, which will allow Orange County to 
maintain its position as a leader in the water and wastewater industry. We also hope to provide 
you and your staff with a virtual tour of our facility so that you can see firsthand the updated 
service our staff is able to provide to the residents of Orange County. 

Congratulations again on your election to the Senate, and we look forward to working with you 
on strengthening Orange County and its infrastructure. Additionally, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to us if there is anything that we can do to help advance your priorities in office that 
will help benefit our mutual constituents. 

Sincerely, 

David John Shawver 
Board Chairman 



February 4, 2021 

Honorable Josh Newman 
Senator 
CA 29th Senate District 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Senator Newman, 

The Orange County Sanitation District (OC San, Sanitation District) would like to congratulate you 
on being elected to serve as Senator for the 29th Senate District. We are re-assured to know that 
you will continue be a local leader serving Orange County at the statewide level.  

As you are aware, OC San is a public agency that provides wastewater collection, treatment, 
and recycling for approximately 2.6 million people in central and northwest Orange County. 
The Sanitation District is a special district that is governed by a 25-member Board of 
Directors comprised of 20 cities, four special districts, and one representative from the 
Orange County Board of Supervisors. The Sanitation District has two operating facilities that 
treats and recycles wastewater from residential, commercial and industrial sources producing 
energy, clean water and soil amendments for agricultural use. 

OC San has several ongoing projects that have proven to be a tremendous benefit to the 
community. As we go into the new legislative session, we will be reaching out to your office to 
provide briefings on OC San upcoming projects and priorities, which will allow Orange County to 
maintain its position as a leader in the water and wastewater industry. We also hope to provide 
you and your staff with a virtual tour of our facility so that you can see firsthand the updated 
service our staff is able to provide to the residents of Orange County. 

Congratulations again on your election to the Senate, and we look forward to working with you 
on strengthening Orange County and its infrastructure. Additionally, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to us if there is anything that we can do to help advance your priorities in office that 
will help benefit our mutual constituents. 

Sincerely, 

David John Shawver 
Board Chairman 


